
 

 

No.900-17/06/13 

To the Members 

Dear Sirs, 

 

Qatar – Influence on navigation resulting from diplomatic severance 

by Arabian Gulf Countries (No.2) 

 

We have obtained the following update on the captioned topic from our correspondent in UAE, 

Gulf Agency Company (Dubai) L.L.C.: 

 

UAE 

Port of Fujairah 

Following vessels and cargo categories are not allowed: 

 Qatari flag vessel or owned by Qatari Companies or Qatari individuals. (Part or fully owned 

or insured by Qatari insurance company) 

 Vessels loading/discharging any cargo of Qatari origin.  

 Vessels loading any cargo of UAE origin destined for Qatar.  

 Reference to the latest Notice To Mariners No.225 issued by Port of Fujairah dated 12 

June 2017, the Port has verbally advised all Shipping Agents in Fujairah that, ALL 

vessels EXCEPT Qatari flag and Qatari Owned, whether coming from / going to 

Qatar are now permitted to perform bunkering, de-slopping, fresh water supply and 

delivery of provisions at Fujairah anchorage, however, crew changes is still not 

permitted. The permission was given verbally by Fujairah port authority and no 

memorandum was issued for this matter at the moment. Hence, Gulf Agency 

Company (Dubai) L.L.C. strongly suggest that all vessels has to contact their 

respective Agents prior calling to Fujairah port for confirmation. 

 

We shall keep you advised of developments in this matter.   

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

The Japan Ship Owners’ Mutual Protection & Indemnity Association 

 

Attachment: Notice To Mariners No.225 issued by Port of Fujairah 
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To: All Agents / Bunkering Companies / De-Sloping Companies / Oil Terminal Users /
National Transport Authority / Federal Environment Agency

Attn: General Manager / Operations Manager

From: Capt. Tamer Masoud - Harbour Master

Facsimile No.: City: Fujairah Country: U.A.E

Ref. No. MDIFAXl17/209 Date: 12 June 2017 No. Pages: 1

Notice To Mariners No. 225

SUBJECT IMPLEMENTATION PROCESS OF THE DECISION
RELATED TO QATAR SANCTIONS.

Our Notice to Mariner No. 224 issued on 05 June 2017 has been amended according to
the below given instruction issued by the Federal Transport Authority - Land &
Maritime,

"With reference to the decisions issued by the Government of United Arab Emirates
on severing relations with State of Qatar, all UAB ports implement the following:

1. Not to receive any Qatari flag vessel or owned by Qatari Companies or
Qatari individuals.

2. Not Load / Unload any cargo of Qatari origin in any port or water of UAB.

3. Not to allow ships to load any cargo ofUAB origin to State of Qatar.

Kindly informed and alert those concerned to implement strictly"

Thanks & Regards,

Capt. Tamer Masoud
HARBOUR MASTER cc General Manager - PoF

All Department Managers - PoF
Port Safety Officer - PoF
Port Security Officer - PoF
Control Tower.
Coast Guard Fujairah


